

Summer Camp News

Ms. Kelley

We want to welcome you to Preschool Summer Camp. Ms. Kelley is your teacher for the summer. We have a lot of fun activities planned. So that your child will get the most enjoyment and participate in all activities, I am asking for your cooperation. Here are some helpful hints.

Please be sure to check your child's Mailbox daily, as all correspondence and projects they have done will be in there. We will also post on *ProCare* what we did each day and any photos taken.

Field Trip or Music & Movement Days: This will be on Mondays.

Water Play Days: We will have water play every Tuesday. Please have your child wear their swimsuit (under their clothing) in the morning. They need to bring a towel and put on lots of sunscreen. Be sure that their suit and towel are labeled with their name. Remember to take the suit and towel home after every water day.

* Remember they will need a complete set of dry clothing to change into after water play, (Don't forget the socks and underwear)

Art Days: We will be using our creativity on Wednesdays.

Religion: We will be talking about Jesus' love for us on Thursdays.

Cooking: We will be cooking up some tasty treats on Friday.

Children starting the Preschool Program must be fully potty trained (dry on a daily basis, with only occasional accidents). A two-week trial period is given for all new preschool students. If at the end of two weeks, (or any two-week period during the school year) the student has had multiple accidents or multiple accidents on a daily basis, we will ask that the student be removed from the program until they are fully potty trained. In order to hold the child's space in the classroom, tuition would be mandatory.

Summer Camp News

Ms. Kelley

Everyday: Your child will need to have two complete sets of extra clothing. Please put them in the shoe box with your child's name on it in their cubby. (Remember to label all their clothing)

Backpacks: Please send in a backpack or reusable tote bag daily. This will have their lunchbox, water bottle, etc.

Naptime: If your child will be staying for naptime, they will need a small lightweight blanket. They may bring a small stuffed animal to sleep with. Please NO TOYS for naptime. The blanket will need to go home once a week for laundering.

Lunch- (Please label the lunchbox with the child's name on the outside. Please get a reusable multiple compartment container that will fit inside the lunchbox. Please send hot foods in a Thermos. Lunch must be cut up and ready to eat. All uneaten food will be sent home. These will be placed in each child's basket in Room 2. Also, please bring a water bottle with your child's name on it. These need to be taken home daily to be washed. Remember to fill it each day.

I hope this information will be helpful to you and make the summer run smoothly. Remember to check the Summer Calendar for all scheduled events. Any updated information will be sent through Email (Preschool2@mpbdenver.org) and ProCare class page. We encourage your involvement and welcome your questions at any time throughout the Summer.

We are here to make the Summer a Fun Filled one.

Ms. Kelley

Preschool2@mpbdenver.org

303-756-4252



Summer Fun Daily Checklist

Ms. Kelley

Welcome to Preschool Summer Fun Camp! We are looking forward to a great summer, full of adventure and discovery. Your child will get the most out of their experience in our planned activities if we have your cooperation on the following please:

Everyday

- -Apply sunscreen every morning <u>before</u> coming to school. We will reapply it throughout the day.
- -Make sure everything is labeled with your child's name.
- -Although sandals are cute, they are not as safe or functional on the playground. Comfortable walking shoes or Tennis shoes are best.
- -Keep an extra set of clothes in your cubby.

Field Trip Days (We will leave at 9:00 am sharp!)

- -Wear your purple MPB Field Trip T-shirt.
- (Which can be purchased from the ELC office for \$14.50).
- -Comfortable walking shoes. (Tennis shoes are best)

Water Play Days

- -Wear a swimming suit to school.
- we prefer two-piece suits for the girls, to make it easier to go potty.
- -We recommend that the children wear a Water Shirt.
- -Children must wear water shoes. (No bare feet please)
- -Bring a towel.
- -Bring an extra set of clothes to change into.
- -Sunscreen, sunscreen!